

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           6 January 2021

PRESENT:  C. Sheldrake, R. Templeton, B. Allen, L. Allen, F. Templeton, H. Hobbs, G. Lawson, A. Geybi, K. De Palo

APOLOGIES:    T. Carton
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Council Communications:  CS had previously forwarded a copy of her recent interactions with Bec Ho. (see attached) . BA wants any such agreement to stipulate the method of payments  (frequency, dates etc). In the meantime, CS has accessed the online booking form & booked the Club for the whole of 2021.
2. Trolleys: In the first instance, the purchase of trolleys is largely dependent on the outcome of the grant application. Nothing will be known before February.
3. Tap & Pay: It was agreed that this method of payment will be mandatory from 1 February.
4. RealBridge:  CS received advice that this platform is more technically challenging than BBO. Committee agreed not to proceed.
5. Club Name: KDP advised that the Club name should continue to end with “Inc” as it’s a requirement of Fair Trading.
CORRESPONDENCE: 
1. NSWBA concerning reasons for not reducing affiliation fees: Committee agreed that the Club should pay the fees, but that KDP will write to the NSWBA, expressing (again) our disappointment with the lack of support we received in 2020.
2. Helen Sharwood Resignation: Noted, with regret.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Return to F2F: After much discussion, the Chair called for a vote – 8/1 in favour of a return, subject to the need to wear masks & login using the Service NSW QR code.  
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY:


LA advised that there’ve been 68 non renewals.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
              See attached.

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 


No report.
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

RT advised that all December points have been processed; he is mailing red points to David Weston.

OTHER BUSINESS:

1. Wednesday F2F: The Committee acknowledged the problem of running two sessions on Wednesdays (one, f2f & another BBO) due to the lack of directors & the possiblility of not being able to sustain two sessions financially.  In the meantime, it was agreed to survey members & determine what they want. 

                         Meeting Close 12.10pm


            Next Meeting 3 February, 10.30am       

